
 

 
  

24 August 2018 

 

Natalie Dowey and Jody O’Boyle 
Utility Regulator 
Queens House 
14 Queen Street 
Belfast 
BT1 6ED 
 

Dear Natalie and Jody 

 

Ref: Consultation on Proposed Regulatory Instructions and Guidance for SONI and 

Associated Annual Reporting Licence Modification 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to respond to this consultation by the Utility Regulator 

(UR).  

 

We note that the proposed modifications of the SONI Transmission System Operator 

(TSO) licence sets out the scope, contents, and common governance arrangements 

for the Regulatory Instructions and Guidance (RIGS) applicable to SONI TSO. Based 

on our analysis of the information in the consultation paper, the licence 

modifications will:  

 

 Improve the quality and consistency of the data that SONI is required to 

provide to the UR; and 

 Streamline and clarify the reporting mechanisms. 

 



 

 

The Consumer Council believes that the proposed changes should have a positive 

impact on the SONI price controls and therefore be beneficial to NI consumers. 

Therefore The Consumer Council supports the UR proposed licence modification.  

 

We don’t have any comments on the proposed data table template or on the 

procedure for data entry, submission of data and correcting template errors. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
Paulino Garcia 
Senior Policy Officer (energy) 
 
 

 
 

 


